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$2M grant to aid in removal of dam

Toledoblade.com 

The long-anticipated removal of the Ballville Dam south of Fremont will be aided by a $2 million federal grant announced Monday by the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service, according to officials in the office of U.S. Rep. Marcy Kaptur (D., Toledo). 

The $10 million project is to help spawning of more Lake Erie fish, including walleye, in the Sandusky River, one of western Lake Erie's largest tributaries. 

The $2 million Fish & Wildlife Service grant will help leverage an additional $1 million in nonfederal money for the first phase, which is to be completed in 2012, said Steve Fought, a spokesman for Miss Kaptur. 

"It's all about habitat," Miss Kaptur said in a statement released late Monday. "When it is completed - at last - removal of the Ballville Dam will open up fish passage to 22 miles of precious natural habitat." 

The grant money will go to the Ohio Department of Natural Resources. It was the largest single allocation among $4.7 million in funds announced under the Great Lakes Fish and Wildlife Restoration Act, a program for enhancing species through better habitat. Funding for it was increased by $8 million this year through President Obama's Great Lakes Restoration Initiative, Miss Kaptur's office said. 

On May 11, the Ohio Environmental Protection Agency announced that Fremont would be getting $400,000 in federal Clean Water Act grant money to put toward the eventual removal of the dam, which is 35 feet high and 420 feet wide. 

Walleye spawning is the backbone of Ohio's $800 million sport fishing industry. 
Demolition is to start by July. Fremont is spending $1.25 million on the project. Other contributors include the Ohio Department of Natural Resources and the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers.
